CITY OF CLINTON

CLINTON WATER AND SEWER DEPARTMENT
P.O. BOX 277

CLINTON, AR 72031
TELEPHONE (501) 745-4320
FAX (501) 745-2164

William Hinchey, Manager Richard McCormac, Mayor
July 14, 2020

Gavin Gray

Enforcement Analyst

Division of Environmental Quality
Office of Water Quality

5301 Northshore Drive

North Little Rock, AR 72118

RE: Final Effluent Limitations for Total Recoverable Cadmium

Mr. Gray:

The Clinton Water and Sewer Department has been in contact with ESC, Inc. They
were doing limited testing due to COVID-19. Ned Ryerson contacted the office today.
They are ready to start testing for the source of the Cadmium into our Wastewater
System to help us meet the Final Effluent Limitation for Total Recoverable Cadmium.
The Sewer Operator and | are making a list of customers and locations to be tested as a
possible source of the cadmium. Once, we finish the list; we are going to notify Ned
Ryerson with ESC, Inc. He will set up times to get the samples and do the testing. We
are hoping that once we get the test results back from ESC, Inc.; it will help us to
determine the source of the cadmium.

If the above test results do not provide us with the source of the cadmium, then we are
going to try to do more tests to determine other sources or if the source of the cadmium
is due to infiltration from runoffs.

If you have any questions or need any further information, please contact me at 501-
745-4320.

Sincerely, '

A

!/G(“!x’,a /’r//t dai ot I &

/A
Jackie William Hinchey, Jr., Manager '
Clinton Water and Sewer Department



